
Town of Bartlett Office of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes: March 6, 2017

Attendance: Chairman Gene Chandler, Jonathan Hebert

Absent: David Patch (work related)

Visitors: None

Reporters: None

Meeting opened at 03:30 PM.

Selectman Hebert attended the meeting for the Bartlett/Hart’s Location Hazard Mitigation Plan that 
was held this morning at the Glen Fire Station. It was decided that the cost for both towns for the next 
Emergency Operations Plan would be $4500.00 and if the Selectmen at Harts agree, they have and will 
front the money.  Hebert mentioned that we need to have eight people attend the next meeting to meet 
requirements. We also need to have a plan done up for culverts that are in need of repair and could be 
potential problems as we could get a 50% grant. The list of problem areas could be changing metal 
culverts to plastic or putting in a bigger size culvert to cover the water flow. They would like the road 
agent, Travis Chick, to attend the next meeting. Chairman Chandler commented that if needed he also 
would be available to attend the meeting. Selectman Hebert stated that the last Emergency Operation 
Plan (EOP) was done in 2009/2010 and by doing the Hazard Mitigation Plan (HMP) that if a disaster 
like Tropical Storm Irene hit again we could get additional assistance.

Police Chief Janet Champlin dropped into the meeting and inquired as to when the advertisement for 
the new police chief should be put into the papers. She is attending a Chiefs meeting this week and will
let them know of her retirement. There are also free papers such as the NH Municipal Association, NH 
Chiefs of Police Association and International Association of Chiefs of Police that she would like to put
the ad in. The Selectmen suggested she check with Lynn Jones, AA, to obtain a copy of what ad was 
used last time and go from there. A press release of Champlin’s retirement will also be written up.

The Selectmen signed checks, reviewed correspondence and building permits throughout the meeting.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 05:15 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Medeiros, Sec.


